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We, the members of CEIU Local 548, extend our sincere appreciation to all the Bridgeland and Sheppard/ Chesswood Mall businesses and organizations that supported the Strike Action that we took on Wednesday, August 15, 2001.    

The members of CEIU Local 548 are employees of Human Resources Development Canada, a Federal Government Department.  Employees of our Department provide many valuable services in all communities within Canada.  For example, some members process employment insurance claims, Canada Pension or old age security applications.  Others oversee industrial relations, occupational safety and health, and labour standards.  Still others work in partnership with other organizations in the community to address urgent social needs, such as homelessness and unemployment. 

We are proud of the contributions we make in our communities.  However, for three consecutive Wednesdays, this month, we are reluctantly withdrawing our services in order to send a strong message to Treasury Board.  The message is simple: we want a fair, reasonable and respectful wage settlement.  

While the Prime Minister scored a 42% pay increase for himself; and the Members of Parliament voted themselves a 20.6% raise; Treasury Board is offering us 2% and 2.5% !   This is unacceptable.

We appreciate your understanding and your kindness during this very difficult period.  We sincerely hope that the one-day Job Actions that we are taking will have a positive impact on the negotiations.   

Thank you

Strike Committee

CEIU Local 548
